Annual Business Meeting



The Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington



Saturday, July 17, 2021

Oak Park Church of God, 2990 Lancaster Dr. NE, Salem, OR

-	
	ALTERNATION AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AN
	The Constitution of the Co
	Constitution of the Consti
	Accessor Contraction
	======================================
	EAST-AST-AST-AST-AST-AST-AST-AST-AST-AST-
	ogen en e
	occurs of Revenues
	PRESENTATION
	пашинен при
	dicitization con the control of the
	West of the Control o
	na hennessessi.
	a Windows

Association of the Churches of God in Oregon and Southwest Washington

DISTRICT OFFICE

715 S. River Street, Newberg, Oregon 97132 800-873-7729 (phone) | 503-463-7318 (fax) districtoffice@orwacog.org | www.orwacog.org



The purpose of The Association is:

- To conduct business as the legally-incorporated body of the Association of the Churches of God in Oregon, Inc.
- To provide assistance to Oregon and Southwest Washington congregations and be a channel through which local congregations shall be mobilized to fulfill our united vision and mission

The *vision* of The Association is for every believer to fulfill the mandate of the Great Commission, the Great Commandments, and the teachings of Jesus Christ.

The mission of The Association is:

- To create and maintain ministries that will strengthen, encourage, supplement, and promote local congregations of The Association
- To inspire commitment to the teachings, mission, and theological perspectives of the Church of God, Anderson, Indiana
- To provide support for the development of healthy Church of God congregations

DISTRICT OFFICE STAFF

Rev. Jerry Davisson, DMin
District Pastor

Pastor Paula Wilson

Admin. Assistant, Credentials Secretary, CONNECTIONS Editor, Event & Website Coordinator

DISTRICT OFFICERS

Pastor Glen Hossler, Chairman Pastor Mike Kernutt, Secretary Pastor Steve Robertson, Treasurer

CAMP WHITE BRANCH

Lisa Switzer, Chairman McKenzie Bridge, Oregon

Agenda

Annual Business Meeting Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington July 17, 2021

- Welcome District Pastor, Dr. Jerry Davisson
- Worship Pastor Doug Beisley and team
- Business Meeting Call to Order/Opening Prayer District Chair, Pastor Glen Hossler
- Seating of Assembly Glen Hossler
- Appointment of Tellers Glen Hossler
- Approval of Minutes from August 1, 2020
- Updates and reports:
 - o District Chair Glen Hossler
 - o District Pastor Jerry Davisson
 - o CWB Chair Lisa Switzer
 - o Warner Pacific University Dr. Shimeka Bruton
 - o Treasurer Steve Robertson
- Presentation of proposed budget Glen Hossler
- Presentation of ballot & vote Glen Hossler
- Testimonials:
 - o Pastor Larry Wilson, Medford
 - o Pastor Paula Wilson, District Office
- Adjournment/Closing Prayer

Table of Contents

2020 Annual Business Meeting Minutes	
District Pastor Report	3
District Council Chair Report	5
Camp White Branch	7
Credentials and Advisory Board	8
Christian Women Connection	9
Men of the Church of God	10
Willamette Valley Campmeeting	11
Region 1	12
Region 2	13
Region 3	14
Region 4	15
Region 5	16
Region 6	16
Region 7, no current representative; Region 8, no report submitted	
FINANCIAL, Balance Sheet	17
FINANCIAL, Association 2021/22 Proposed Budget	18
FINANCIAL, Camp White Branch 2021/22 Proposed Budget	20
FINANCIAL, Church Giving Report	24
Sample Ballot	25

er transition de la constant de la c
Jasobande
DAS-POINTAGE COMMISSION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE
za solokowania ka
Sometimentalistics
nanodiocom kiku
SK4136884EEBS
NATAGARANA
adankianazwa
5



ASSOCIATION OF THE CHURCHES OF GOD IN OREGON AND SW WASHINGTON

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING August 1, 2020

Pastor Jerry Davisson welcomed the group and led in prayer.

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was held via ZOOM in a Webinar format and Chair Glen Hossler called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m., and led in prayer. He gave information on how to use the chat room for registering and also how to vote. Most reports will not be shared orally.

SEATING OF DELEGATES:

Ministers: 39

Lay Delegates: 19 Council member: 1

Total: 59

The motion by the chair to accept the voters passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM JULY 20, 2019: Denise Douglas moved and Jon Nutter seconded to approve the minutes from July 20, 2019. Motion carried.

UPDATES AND REPORTS:

All the reports are part of the annual booklet. The following is a highlight of a few of these reports.

Chair report: Chair Glen Hossler shared portions of his report, noting that the council has decided to close the district office site to help with budgeting. The building will be leased for three years, not sold, which will give the option to return if things do not work out. After prayerful consideration, office personnel Sally Ranton and Valerie Borst have both given their resignation, effective August 31.

District Pastor Report: Jerry Davisson has been extremely impressed by the way pastors and churches have risen to the technological challenges forced on them during this coronavirus time. He has been with the district now for three years and emphasized that he is here to serve our churches. On June 12 he finished up his doctoral studies.

His goal is to make the closing of the district office site as seamlessly as possible. Steve Robertson will take on, in an interim position, the job of financial secretary. We will be looking to outsource the financial part of the association. A job description has been sent out, looking for a new office assistant. A benefit of the COVID restrictions is that Jerry has been having virtual meetings once every two weeks with pastors. He plans to continue doing this as it has been very beneficial for all.

Camp White Branch Report: Lisa Switzer gave her report. There were over 300 campers for 2019 and they had the first young adult camp last year. The new multi-purpose building was used for the first time last summer. This building was dedicated in October with 120 people attending. The web site has also been updated. Because of COVID restrictions, the difficult decision was made to not have camps this year. A virtual youth camp was held the last of July. CWB is needing some camp directors for 2021.

Warner Pacific University: July 31 was Dr. Andrea Cook's last day as president of the university. Several events, in keeping with social restrictions, were held and concluded with a drive-thru parade on July 31 and Dr. Brian Johnson has taken over the reins as 8th president of WPU. Shannon Johnson, vice president of institutional advancement and external relations, shared happenings at WPU in lieu of Dr. Brian Johnson. Chair Glen gave a personal word of thanks to Dr. Cook and welcomed Dr. Brian Johnson.

Financial Report: Steve Robertson gave the financial report, which is part of the booklet.

Ballot Vote: The Association Budget, and two positions on the Camp White Branch Board, Lisa Switzer and Owen Hinkle, were all ratified.

Chapter 4 Initiative Report: Jon Nutter is a participant in the Chapter 4 Institute (C-4), which is part of the Pacific Coast Collective. This Collective includes Washington, Oregon, California and our national offices. He explained that the C-4 is a cohort-based leadership experience that creates passion for spiritual and social renewal in communities. It challenges leaders to re-imagine how the church might better move out into the community, addressing social and community issues. Nine of the 40 participants are from Oregon.

Linda Tucker-Bays shared what the Scappoose church has been doing since the COVID-19 restrictions. This involved making baskets for the high school seniors, with individuals or families adopting a senior. This idea has been extremely successful and she plans to continue this project this coming year.

A video from Dave Shrout thanking Sally Ranton and Valerie Borst for all their work in the district office will be posted to the web site. Dave hired both Sally and Val and was representing the district ministers. Julie Jackson, representing the congregations, also expressed thanks to the women. Thank you Sally and Valerie! Many delegates posted on the chat venue, thanking them. Chair Glen also gave thanks to them, said there will be a gift for each of them and then offered a prayer of thanks and blessing for the two.

District Pastor Jerry Davisson adjourned the meeting with prayer at 11:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Ruth Palmer, Recording Secretary

Michael Kernutt Corporation Secretary

DISTRICT PASTOR

As I sit down to write this report the Governor of Oregon has just lifted most of the Covid-19 restrictions that have been in place since the beginning of the pandemic. This is welcome news for many pastors and churches who have had to pivot their ministries online or taken a hybrid approach to gathering. Even as we get back to "normal" there is still an undercurrent of racial and political tension in our country that is causing division among people, even brothers and sisters in Christ. The pandemic has revealed much about the church and the world we occupy. Many of our churches are rethinking their approach to ministry and to what the future holds for them. We all continue to seek God's Kingdom come to our community as it is in heaven. The truth is, we cannot simply go back to the way we have done ministry in the past. Our world has changed too dramatically. We need to work together to rethink our mission in light of a changing world.

I would like to remind you of the role of the District Office as we seek to serve our churches during these challenging times. According to our guiding principles:

The district exists to a) assist the local Churches of God in Oregon and Southwest Washington discern and achieve their individual missions, and b) partner with them to minister together in ways that they cannot minister separately. The three priorities the association has adopted are as follows:

- Discipleship: The highest priority of The Association of the Churches of God in Oregon and Southwest Washington is to be disciples and to make committed followers of Jesus Christ.
- Leadership: A significant and supporting priority of The Association of the Churches of God in Oregon and Southwest Washington is to establish an environment that recognizes people with leadership potential and comes alongside to nurture and develop that person.
- Relationship: A significant and supporting priority of The Association of the Churches of God in Oregon
 and Southwest Washington is to be an Association that is connected by more than just a name or a
 structure. We desire that our actions and interactions be instigated through intentional covenantal
 relationships.

My role as District Pastor is to make sure these guiding principles are being fulfilled and to give support to our pastors and churches. I have sought to do that to the best of my ability during the Covid-19 pandemic.

In response to the COVID-19 crisis and to help keep our pastors connected and sharing life together, I began hosting a "pastors gathering" via ZOOM every two weeks. We are continuing to meet on the First and Third Thursdays of each month at 10:00am. These one-hour sessions have been rich times to check in with each other, share best practices, and pray together. As pastors and church leaders we need each other and this has been a great way to share life together, even if it is virtually.

I am currently leading a cohort of six pastors from our district in weekly coaching calls. We are going through year two of the Gravity Leadership Academy. The Gravity Leadership Academy is a 10-month intensive coaching process that will prepare you to disciple others in the way of Jesus. Year two is focused on learning how to apply the things learned in year one and to learn to live missionally. If you are interested in being part of a cohort, contact me, and I will get you information on how you can join a cohort. Scholarships are available for those who need it.

I am continuing to work with a group of regional pastors and our national office on a pilot project known as the Pacific Coast Collective. The collective has completed its first Chapter 4 Institute. C4 institute, as it is referred to, is rooted in the significance of Luke 4:16-21. The C4 Institute is an immersive, cohort-based leadership experience that creates passion for spiritual and social renewal in communities. Through experience-based learning, the C4 Institute challenges leaders to reimagine how the church might earn its place as an essential player in solving community issues. A video highlight will be shown at this year's annual meeting.

I continue to represent our Association on several boards and committees including Warner Pacific University, Servant Solutions, Camp White Branch Board, District Council, the Credentials Board, Willamette

Valley Camp Meeting Planning Board, as well as coaching for Leadership Focus. Much of this work this past year has been virtual. However, I look forward to meeting with these teams face to face again soon.

This has been a year of challenge for Camp White Branch. With the COVID shutdown that halted camp operations, we lost Leonard and Stacy Meyer as our camp staff. During this transition Lisa Switzer and an army of volunteers have continued to work on improving the camp and its facilities. I want to thank all of them for all they have done and are doing to get the camp ready to provide a space to introduce people to Jesus and to grow the Kingdom of God. I would also like to thank Danette Beisley for all the work she has done to prepare for the reopening of our summer camping program. I look forward to hearing great reports of young lives changed this summer at camp.

As of the writing of this report there are 6 churches (Gales Creek, Husum Community, Maranatha, Rockwood, Hucrest, Reedsport) who are in transition and/or seeking pastoral leadership. Please be in prayer for these churches as they seek God's wisdom for their future.

As part of the association's ongoing mission to make disciples and grow leaders, we have partnered with Gravity Leadership to host a series of four one day bootcamps to help equip leaders to lead like Jesus. Before the pandemic shut down, we were able to have two of those bootcamps. We have scheduled our final two bootcamps for October 2nd, 2021, and January 29th, 2022. If you are interested in participating, please contact our office. It is not mandatory for you to have been part of the first two in order to participate in the final two.

Speaking of the office, it has been a pleasure working with Paula Wilson this year. Paula has a pastor's heart and a love for the pastors and churches in our Association. I am sure you have experienced this if you have reached out to our office recently. As always, Paula and I are here to serve you and to help in any way we can.

The Association has been privileged to supply two grants for ongoing ministry through the Holladay Park Fund. One grant went to Hannah Grace, a ministry to parents who have had to give up their children to Foster Care. Hannah Grace is a ministry started by Jason and Tara Hood who also pastor the Hill Top Community Church of God in Oregon City. The second grant went to Snoopy Land, a ministry of the Sunset Park Church of God. The grant will help them build a covered area for their Day Care. If you have need of some funds to help with a new or existing ministry, please contact the office for an application. We also have scholarships available to Church of God students wanting to go to college or who need assistance to participate in a mission locally or abroad. This scholarship fund was established by the Holladay Park Legacy team. If you know of a deserving student, contact our office.

It has been another challenging year, but through it all, God has been present and at work in our midst. I am excited about the possibilities ahead for our Association as we move into a new reality, and I am honored to serve you as your District Pastor.

Rev. Jerry Davisson, DMin

DISTRICT COUNCIL CHAIR

Last year I started my annual report with thoughts that are uncannily still very appropriate for this year. I wrote: What a difference the coronavirus pandemic has made... in our lives, in our churches, in our ministries, in our camps! So much is different! And yet, there remains one great constant... our Lord and Savior! Jesus IS the same today as He was yesterday, and will be tomorrow! How comforting to know that He is still in control! That He knows what the future holds! That He is the One, in fact, holding the future! I can worry about how much things are different, or I can rest in the Presence of the One who holds it all in His hands! ... I also know that we will look to the One we serve, and seek His face, and His grace, and His guidance, and ask His blessing upon our endeavors to serve Him well as He leads through this time.

As you can see, not a lot has changed in this past year, although we do thank God for His Presence and grace and provision during this past year. We also thank Him for the progress we are seeing with the pandemic, for the hope we have that there will be a better day, and for the lessons we have learned that can make our ministries going forward more fruitful, timely, and engaging.

During our last annual meeting we touched on a number of transitions that we knew would be taking place in our District. Some updates: after Sally Ranton and Valerie Borst stepped down as our District Office administrators, District Pastor Jerry Davisson requested the District hire Paula Wilson as the D. O. Administrator/Manager. The District Council approved that hire, and Paula has done a wonderful job helping us make not only the transition with the office manager change, but also with the transition of moving the D. O. to its new location in the Newberg River Street Church of God building.

The Salem District Office Building has been leased per approval during last year's annual meeting and the new tenants are a home health care group — New Horizons. They are good tenants, and have upgraded the District Office building at their own expense. The income from this lease has been significant in creating the positive budget for this next year. Due to my close physical proximity, I have been acting on behalf of the Council as the property manager for this lease.

Another transition has been at Warner Pacific University, where the new President, Dr. Brian Johnson, replaces outgoing President Dr. Andrea Cook. We hope you will get a chance to meet Dr. Johnson soon.

District Pastor Jerry Davisson and the Credentials and Advisory Board will also highlight a number of transitions in our congregations and pastors this past year. Please see their reports for that information.

Jerry D. has done a zoom gathering of our district pastors during this pandemic and that twice-monthly meeting has been well received, with 15-20 pastors each call. This has been an on-going encouragement to all participants, especially during the unique challenges the pastors have faced with this pandemic.

Major transitions faced the **Camp White Branch** Board also this past year. There were no camps last summer due to the pandemic, camp managers Leonard and Stacy Meyer's left at the end of November, and there were no firefighters housed at the camp last summer. Yet, **God has blessed and provided** – see CWB Chair Lisa Switzer's report. CWB began paying back its loan to the Association, although with no significant income this past year other than the encouraging donations from congregations and individuals, this payback may need to be adjusted.

A ministry fund to help churches looking for financial assistance was established from a generous donation from the Holladay Park Church of God after the sale of their property. One church, Faith Rock Community,

Oregon City, received \$30,000 to help them secure a building for their **Hannah Grace non-profit ministry**, whose primary effort is working with foster care families. Churches are encouraged to apply for assistance.

During this pandemic year, I have been so encouraged with the numerous reports I have heard of how pastors and congregations have figured out how to adapt and do ministry differently, but effectively. I have also been encouraged at the faithful on-going financial support from our district churches during this challenging year and I have been so encouraged by the numerous examples of **God's faithfulness! God is good! We serve a wonderful, omnipotent Savior!**

I thank God for each of you who serve Jesus in your congregations, communities, and our district so faithfully, and pray that we truly will be a church united in purpose and ministry.

Together, in His name, and for His cause,

Glen Hossler Association Chair

CAMP WHITE BRANCH

What a year we have had! God has taken care of our needs and blessed us with volunteers to help, donations to keep the camp bills paid, and prayers by many. Thanks so much!



As some of you may know, we were not able to open for camps or rentals in 2020 due to the Governor's COVID guidelines issued for

organized camps last year. With no operational revenue coming in for a year, the camp faced financial challenges and the board had to make difficult decisions related to the operational budget. One being to let Leonard and Stacey Meyer, our caretaker and reservation managers, go since we could see our operating funds would not take us to this summer. We want to thank and recognize the love, dedication, and hard work Leonard and Stacey invested in the camp for the 6+ years they were there. They definitely left the camp better than when they arrived. The role of caretaker requires special individuals with a love for Christ, youth ministry, and a desire to live in a remote location and Leonard and Stacey were those kind of people.

Without caretakers at the camp, we have been blessed to have Durwood Ranton, from Albany COG, step forward last November to take the lead with maintenance work in the interim. Durwood has done a great job! He and a few others did frequent checks on the camp and performed work on site.

We also asked churches and individuals for support to keep the camp in operation. Thanks to so many of you, we were able to keep the camp bills paid, camp maintained, and make much needed repairs this spring in preparation for opening. We were also blessed recently with grant funds from the State of Oregon.

In April, the State provided updated guidelines for organized camps allowing us to open this summer. Camps may need to look a little different but we are able to open. What a blessing! Danette Beisley, our Camp Coordinator, has spent hours working on counselor training and defining how we will operate under COVID guidelines. She will also be the director for 3 out of 6 camps this summer. If you are able to help with this ongoing need of directors next year, please let her know. We are also still in need of volunteers this summer to operate since we do not have permanent camp managers. We have many volunteers - counselors, lifeguards, nurses, cleaning, cooks, interim maintenance lead, registration lead, and skilled labor from our churches – but still have a few open positions. If you can help, please contact us. Your support allows us to open. Please continue to pray for our summer camp ministry in session now. You are greatly appreciated!

I know board members have really enjoyed getting to meet individuals from different churches who have stepped forward when we asked for help. We look forward to further development and opportunities for individuals and churches to engage with our Church of God camp ministry on a regular basis. Whether it be renting the camp for your next retreat, family camp, or prayer summit, coming to do skilled work needed onsite, having a mission trip at camp, volunteering as camp staff, giving financial support for special projects . . . there are many opportunities to be involved. We are working on providing regular updates on our website, Facebook page, and in the Connection.

The District Council appointed Task Force (Glen Hossler, Jerry Davisson, Mike Kernutt, Lisa Switzer, Danette Beisley, tbd) and the CWB board will be focused on determining when and how camp operations will work going forward. We still do not have funds to hire permanent staff and will wait to see how this summer goes.

I feel God places challenges in our way to make us stronger. We have needed to be patient and wait on His timing to provide what we need. We will continue to do this. Thanks for your prayers for wisdom and guidance.

Blessings, Camp White Branch Board

Lisa Switzer - Chair, Mel Neu - Vice Chair, Stephen Gartman - Secretary Elected Members - Mike Kernutt, Owen Hinkle, Durwood Ranton District Pastor - Jerry Davisson. Camp Coordinator - Danette Beisley. Bookkeeper - Steve Robertson

CREDENTIALS AND ADVISORY BOARD

Present members of the Board are: John Kuykendall, Steve Hoover, Monica Monroe, Tim Irwin, Rich LaMar, Robin Brooke, and Charles Hunter as well as Jerry Davisson, District Pastor.

We continue to be part of Leadership Focus, a national Church of God system that is working well for many with the Church of God nationally. Building uniformity for credentialing from one district to another is part of the reason for Leadership Focus. One positive thing is that it networks us with others in ministry all over the Church of God.

Exciting news - we have six pastors to ordain this summer. It has been challenging for us to conduct interviews since the arrival of COVID but we recently were able to meet twice to fulfill interviews that had been delayed.

We are currently working with eleven individuals in the credentialing process. Some are working toward licensing and others toward ordination. We have 153 ministers on our approved list for our District for 2020/21 which we maintain files and perform annual registration.

Blessings, Monica Monroe, Chair

CHRISTIAN WOMEN CONNECTION

CWC officers are: Nancy Kernutt (President/Coordinator), Leslie Duclo (Treasurer/Secretary), Maria Dixon (Finance Connector), Toni Johnson (Relationships/Spiritual) and Joyce Hinkle (Parliamentarian). Our team meets about 3 times a year and plans 2 events.

The fiscal year for CWC runs April 1 through March 31^{st} . Deposits made 7/4/2020-6/30/2021 totaled \$13,160.80. Expenses were \$4396. Christ Birthday Offering through CWC Oregon was \$9,127.86 and CBO sent directly from churches to National was \$3,816.37. Oregon churches gave a total of \$13,444.17. Sixteen churches out of 42 Oregon congregations gave to CBO.

A special thank you to Lynchwood Church of God for hosting our Spring Connection on March $19-20^{\rm th}$. Jenny Dunbar Mihsill, missionary to Cote d'Ivoire was our guest speaker. She spoke on 'Empower Life' based on 2 Corinthians 4:7. Jackie Scott and Sally Kuykendall lead in music worship. About 45 ladies from Oregon congregations attended. Our silent auction helped raise \$1000 for the WPU scholarship.

Our national Executive Director, Dr. Arnetta McNeese Bailey, has authored a book, <u>It's not In Vain</u>. She has served CWC since 2002. She will be recognized in our national board/council meeting in October.

Save the Date: Fall Retreat, September 17–19, 2021, Camp White Branch Speaker - Angi Jamieson

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Kernutt nankernutt57@gmail.com

MEN OF THE CHURCH OF GOD

Today is a new start for us and yes, we are going to have a Men's Retreat Fall of 2021 . . .

Last year, due to COVID, we had to cancel our plans for our Men's Retreat and that makes us even more excited for this year.

2021 Men's Retreat @ Camp White Branch - August 20-22 - Cost \$90

(begins @ 6pm Friday August 20, ends @ 10am Sunday August 22)

Here is some exciting information and also some needs -

- 1. Please pray for the speaker(s) who will come. We are open to suggestions.
- 2. We need to supply our own cook this year. Let us know if you are available or know of someone.
- 3. We are offering a River Float trip on the McKenzie River at an additional cost of \$38. If you are interested in participating please contact Bill Marble ASAP to reserve your spot. (It is a 6 person raft with room to expand.)
- 4. We NEED you to help expand the Kingdom. We need your prayers and bodies and most importantly, we need men who Love our Lord, Jesus Christ!

In His Service, Bill Marble Billmarble@yahoo.com 503-747-8982

WILLAMETTE VALLEY CAMPMEETING TASK FORCE

"Fully Alive" is the call of Jesus to every believer. We are excited that the Willamette Valley Campmeeting returns this year after being cancelled last year due to the pandemic. The same theme, main speaker, and worship leader scheduled for last summer will lead us this year on the theme of being "Fully Alive!" We invite you to be part of this annual week of worship, inspiration, and fellowship. Held on the historic grounds of the Oregon



Christian Convention Center in Turner, Oregon, campmeeting is a great time to get away and get refreshed! Make plans now to join us!

Marshall Snider will be our guest speaker at all main sessions as well as the daily morning youth service. Marshall is the founder of "Because People Matter," an organization that brings key community influencers and change makers together in a movement that has transformed thousands of people. He also partners with several Portland-area churches in the area of leadership development. Daniel Ryan, overseer of Music Ministries at Lynchwood Church of God in Portland, will lead worship.

A **youth program** is a key part of this week. Many youth groups camp out together and the week features daily youth worship times and other events. Youth registration is only \$75 per person and includes lodging, programming, and food. Some **children's programming** is planned and a variety of **recreation** opportunities are featured, including a small creek that is great for tubing down the river on a hot day!

Affordable **overnight lodging options**, including cabins, RV spaces and campsites, are available with a cost per person of only \$13 per night (age 4 and above), with a \$50 family maximum per night. **Commuters** are also welcome (we are being charged a new fee of \$5/day for commuters). **Meals** are also available onsite on a donation basis. Registration is currently open @ www.orwacog.org.

While this annual week was originally started as a cooperative event by Region 3 churches (Albany, Salem and Woodburn), it has now grown to a District-wide event. Two years ago we had 20 district congregations represented with approximately 200 different people attending during the week. Some of our guiding philosophy is to be less structured and more relational, to be volunteer-led, and to be donation-based. The overnight fee as well as the day fee we charge are really suggestions and only cover what we are charged by the host site. Food and programming costs (including guest leaders) are extra and are dependent on donations and offerings.

Our thanks to the volunteers who make this week happen, including planning, set-up, worship, speaking, children's ministry, cooking, and clean-up. We could not do this week without you!

On the financial side, the current WVC checking account balance is \$30,407.05 (we received a "legacy" check of \$25,000 from Holladay Park Church of God in 2019).

Respectfully submitted, Steve Kufeldt, WVC Secretary-Treasurer

[WVC Planning Team Members: Danette Beisley, Valerie Borst, Ashleigh Carnley, Teresa Hellstrom, Glen Hossler, Connie Johnson, Gary Johnson, Steve Kufeldt, Ruth Palmer, and District Pastor Jerry Davisson]

Praise is awaiting You, O God, in Zion; and to You the vow shall be performed (Psalm 65:1).

Last year around this time, I reported that the churches in region 1 were faring well despite the uncertainty and chaos of our times. God never ceases to be faithful. He *builds His church*. He *protects His church*. And praise God, He *leads His church in triumph*. It is a joy to be serving the Lord on the southern Oregon coast. This is a very unchurched region of our state, but that brings with it many exciting opportunities to bring the gospel to our communities. Our churches are actively involved in hands on, person-to-person ministry, reaching out to those who need the light of Jesus wherever He leads us. Please be praying for our "borders of influence" to increase as we seek to become more effective in reaching souls for Christ. One specific prayer request is that you would join us in praying for our sister church in Reedsport as they are still searching for a new pastor. It was hard to see Pastor Allen leave our region and head to Idaho. He is certainly missed within our fellowship of churches, but God's perfect plan is in place, and we pray for him and his family as they are serving faithfully where God has placed them.

Praise IS awaiting God from Zion! This needs to be a season of praise for our whole district as the Lord is still in command and His kingdom remains triumphant over all His enemies. Praise His name!

Jim Minkler Bandon, North Bend, Powers, Reedsport

This past year has been an extremely busy year in our district with a lot of changes, but God has been gracious through it all. Region 2 is a large region that spans from the Eugene/Springfield area all the way to Medford. The group of pastors who lead in these churches are seeking to do ministry in various context, socio-economic environments, and demographics. It is truly a blessing of God that each one of us are able to continue in the work he has called us to and it is our desire to glorify Him. Our pastors continue to gather on a quarterly basis to share how life and ministry is going, to pray for one another, and to encourage one another.

The biggest changes for our region this past year have been the number of pastoral changes. In December of 2020, Mike Mugford announced that he was leaving Friendly Street Church of God to take the role of regional pastor in Northern California. In June 2021 our region celebrated the news that Jenny Elliot was selected as the next Senior Pastor. Lastly, in March of 2021 Jon Nutter transitioned out of the role as Senior Pastor of Hucrest church. They are currently working with an interim pastor, Hugh Heinrichsen, to discern where God is leading the church in this next season.

These transitions and changes have been a lot for our region and yet it is an extremely exciting time of ministry. Those in the pastoral roles are excited about what God is positioning their churches to do and are ready to serve faithfully as they seek to build His kingdom.

In Christ,

Jason Mitchell Lead Pastor, Springfield Church of God Region 2 Representative

Jenny Elliot (Lead Pastor, Friendly Street, Eugene)
Andrew Loyd (Lead Pastor, Riverside, Cottage Grove)
Hugh Heinrichsen (Interim Lead Pastor, Hucrest, Roseburg)
Bruce Silver (Lead Pastor, First Church, Klamath Falls)
Larry Wilson (Lead Pastor, First Church, Medford)
Lorin Myers (Chaplain/Retired Pastor, Medford)
Jason Mitchell (Lead Pastor, Springfield)

The pastoral leaders of congregations of Region 3 (Albany, Lebanon, Salem and Woodburn) are committed to partner together to continue to build God's Kingdom. We meet every other month via Zoom and look forward to returning to in-person meetings soon.

It is a privilege to attend these meetings with pastors (including current staff as well as retired pastors in our region) as the only lay minister. We encourage one another by sharing what is happening in our churches and region and praying for each other. We seek God's will and direction as we plan cooperative efforts. Although the videoconference meetings are not the same as inperson meetings, the meetings have been highly effective for the continuing efforts for our region.

We had hoped to begin a new ministry last year but the pandemic caused us to put the "EQUIP" unity meetings on hold. With this Idea each church would host an event on a Sunday afternoon that would include worship music and sharing by the host congregation on a Kingdom topic, followed by roundtable discussion and ending with a meal. We look forward to a time when these meetings will be possible.

Our major event each year is the hosting of the annual "Willamette Valley Campmeeting," which has grown into a district-wide event. After cancelling last year's campmeeting, we are excited to host this week of worship and fellowship once again as the previous COVID restrictions have loosened. Please join us the week of August 1-5, 2021 when Marshall Snider comes to lead us on the theme of "Fully Alive." We return to the Oregon Convention Center grounds in Turner, Oregon, for this annual week of worship, inspiration, and fellowship for both overnight guests and daytime participants.

Hoodview (Woodburn) and Oak Park (Salem) from Region 3 are scheduled to take a team of 21 people to "Welcome Home Outreach" in Vicente Guerrero, Mexico, this August 15-21. This year we will construct a home for a retired pastor and his family. We look forward to this trip every other year and look forward to a time when all Region 3 Churches are able to participate.

I am reminded of how faithful God is as He continues to work across our district. Region 3 has been blessed by faithful pastors, lay leaders and congregations who have remained steadfast in following the call to LOVE God and GROW as disciples who GO and bless our communities and world in new and creative ways.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary Johnson Region 3 District Council Representative Hoodview Church of God (Woodburn) Lay Leader

It has been an incredibly challenging year for all of us!! Praise God for all that He has done to see us through! We went nearly a year without our pastor's group meeting in-person. That in-person contact, connection and support was greatly missed. I am happy to say that we are back to meeting every other month!!

Our churches are also back to meeting in person. Our pastors and leadership have had to take on so much more this past year!! They have been faithful to see their churches through many twists, turns, shut downs and ever-changing restrictions. During the pandemic, most of our churches added to their ministries an offering of live or pre-recorded on-line services due to the reality that our congregants were staying home. Many of our churches continue to offer this option. Most of our ministries have had to be very flexible and change or postpone ministry elements during this past year. We are happy to see that some of those postponed ministries are now starting up again although some are returning slowly and with a new normal.

Pastor Tim Townley resigned as the Senior Pastorate of the Gales Creek Church effective 5/31/21. Please be praying for this congregation as they seek the Lords guidance moving forward and looking for another pastor.

The majority of our pastors in our region have been able to meet together on a regular basis. (It's been harder for a few that are bi-vocational.) The churches/pastors who have been in attendance are:

Aloha — Tim Irwin Tigard — Milt Culver, Teresa Hellstrom Hillsboro (Valley Hope) — Robin Brooke Newberg — Doug Balzer, Paula Wilson, Doug Dougherty Gales Creek — Tim Townley

Teresa Hellstrom Region Representative

The churches in Region 5 consist of Westview Church in Longview, Rainier Community Church of God in Rainier, Sunset Park Community Church in St. Helens, and Chapman Community Church of God in Scappoose. Due to the pandemic, we have not participated in any joint church activities or projects together during this past year. However, several of the pastors in the region have met together on a number of occasions in order to pray for and encourage one another throughout this challenging year.

We are planning a joint Singspiration in the Fall and look forward to working together more as restrictions continue to ease.

Respectfully Submitted, Linda Tucker-Bays Region Five Representative.

REGION 6

Region 6 is comprised of Husum, La Grande, Prineville, Redmond, and The Dalles.

Even before COVID restrictions, the wide geographical area covered by this region made it difficult to meet in person. We have done occasional Zoom meetings in the past, but they are infrequent. Those of us who live in Central Oregon do meet regularly. We share resources, personnel, and ideas. Worship team members from Redmond Church of God rotate to the Prineville church each week to support the service there. Redmond and Prineville also share opportunities for our young up-and-coming ministers to preach and lead. We cooperate in our recovery ministries, women's discipleship, and many other areas. This summer we plan to do some prayer walks and possibly a joint service and community meal.

As the COVID restrictions become more relaxed we hope to be able to hold a larger group meeting in the near future, where some of those in the far reaches of our region might be able to attend.

Best wishes from Region 6!

Pastor Dave Thompson

Redmond Church of God

Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you. – 1 Thes. 5:16-18

Association of the Churches of God

in Oregon & SW Washington

Balance Sheet as of June 30, 2021

ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Checking/Savings	
10000 · Assoc. Checking/Savings	1,015,897
17100 · CWB Checking/Savings	254,966
Total Checking/Savings	1,270,863
Other Current Assets	
18350 · CWB Loan-MP Bldg	278,407
18400 · Note Receivable - Warehouse CC	416,890
18900 · Undeposited Funds	0
Total Other Current Assets	695,297
Total Current Assets	1,966,160
Fixed Assets	
19010 · Autos and Trucks	25,447
19020 · Office Equipment-Assoc	19,998
19030 · District Office Buildings	162,703
19035 · CWB Building	1,347,912
19040 · Land	84,426
Total Fixed Assets	1,640,486
TOTAL ASSETS	3,606,647
LIABILITIES & EQUITY	
Liabilities	
Credit Cards	9,312
21010 · Event Deposits	252
21024 · Corvallis CP (Building) Funds	220,409
25090 · Unemployment Insurance Reserve	3,318
25100 · Pension Payable	0
25350 · CWB Assoc Bldg Loan	278,407
Total Liabilities	511,697
Equity	
32000 · Unrestricted Net Assets	2,283,609
32100 · Ministry Endeavors Fund	190,837
33000 · Restricted Net Assets	
33100 · Corvallis Property Fund	272,842
33500 ⋅ CWB Restricted Funds	86,977
Total 33000 · Restricted Net Assets	359,819
Current FYR Net Assets	260,685
Total Equity	3,094,949

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY

3,606,647

Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington Association Revenue & Expenditures YTD

June 30, 2021

Assoc Income 40001 · Church Contributions	YTD 94,912	YTC	Change	YTD Budget	Budget	Budget	Proposed
	94,912						···
A0001 . Church Contributions	94,912						
40001 - Clidicii Collettadiona		123,069	29.7%	125,000	98%	150,000	145,000
40245 · Individuals Contributions	0	4,131		0	0%	0	0
40360 · Interest Income	10,839	13,128	21.1%	10,000	131%	12,000	12,333
40380 - Rental Income	0	30,513		0	0%	18,000	33,286
40400 · Event Income	0	0		0	0%	0	0
40900 · Other Income	17,744	11,467	-35.4%	0	0%	0	0
Total Assoc Operational Inc	123,495	182,309	47.6%	135,000	135%	180,000	190,619
Assoc Expense							
51000 · Staff Expense							
50105 · Office Wages	27,278	26,571	-2.6%	33,333	80%	40,000	40,000
50107 · Office Pensions	888	0	-100.0%	1,221	0%	1,465	700
50109 · Office Travel	0	197		250	79%	300	300
50205 · Regional Pastor Salary	43,851	54,813	25.0%	54,813	100%	65,776	68,407
50207 · Regional Pastor Pension	2,193	2,741	25.0%	2,741	100%	3,289	3,420
50209 · Regional Pastor Travel	8,939	2,758	-69.2%	8,333	33%	10,000	10,000
50250 · Payroll Taxes	4,839	2,546	-47.4%	2,500	102%	3,000	3,060
50255 · Workers Comp	145	533	267.3%	167	320%	200	750
50260 · Payroll Service	0	756		0	0%	0	1,000
Total Staff Expense	88,133	90,915	3.2%	103,358	88%	124,030	127,637
51020 · Office Expenses	2,679	5,655	111.1%	4,167	136%	5,000	5,000
51030 · Copier	1,072	3,060	185.4%	2,083	147%	2,500	2,500
51040 · Website	246	75	-69.5%	417	18%	500	6,000
51045 · Professional/Legal Fees	1,813	7,612	320.0%	833	913%	1,000	3,000
51050 · Insurance	2,034	1,670	-17.9%	1,667	100%	2,000	2,000
51055 · Utilities	6,859	3,314	-51.7%	4,167	80%	5,000	5,000
51060 · Prop Maint - Office	549	5,835	962.8%	833	700%	1,000	2,000
51070 · Association Giving	10,598	10,789	1.8%	12,500	86%	15,000	14,500
51075 · Council Expenses	168	0	-100.0%	208	0%	250	250
51080 · Gifts/Memorials	384	563	46.5%	333	169%	400	1,500
51090 · Other Expenses	5,000	101	-98.0%	417	24%	500	1,500
51200 · Event Expense	0	0		0	0%	0	5,000
Total Assoc Operational Exp	119,535	129,588	8.4%	130,983	99%	157,180	175,887
Total Assoc Oper Net Inc	3,960	52,721		4,017	1,313%	22,820	14,732

	2019-20 YTD	2020-21 YTD	% Change	2020-21 YTD Budget	% of Budget	2020-21 Budget	2021-22 Proposed
	,						
44000 - Ministry Endeavor Inc	29,955	100,050	234.0%	0	0%	0	
54000 - Ministry Endeavor Exp	28,767	4,882	-83.0%	16,667	29%	20,000	20,000
Ministry Endeavor Net	1,188	95,168		(16,667)	(571%)	(20,000)	(20,000)
43300 · Ministerial Fellowship Inc	0	0				0	
53300 · Ministerial Fellowship Exp	485	0	-100.0%			0	
Ministerial Fellowship Net Inc	(485)	0	-100.0%			0	0
Assoc Total Net Inc over Exp	4,663	147,888				2,820	(5,268)
Ministry Endeavor Fund	Start of FYR	Inccome		Expense		Net Balance	
Credentials	0	0		664		(664)	
Gravity Leadership	0	50		3,519		(3,469)	
Leadership Academy Scholarships	0	0		700		(700)	
Pacific Coast Collective	9,085	0		0		9,085	
Pastoral/Church Support	0	0		0		0	
Programming	0	0		0		0	
Other	181,752	100,000		0		281,752	
otal Ministry Endeavor Fund	190,837	100,050		4,882		286,004	

Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington CWB YTD Income & Funds Statement

June 30, 2021

	Current YTD	YTD Budget	% of Budget	2020-21 Budget	2021-2022 Prop Budget
CWB General Income					
47501 · COG Camp Income					
Introductory Camp	440				2,000
Primary Camp	720				6,480
Junior Camp	460				13,800
Middle School Camp	1,665				14,400
High School Camp	1,309				23,920
Young Adult Retreat	0				5,600
Other	0			72,200	6,000
Total 47501 · COG Camp Income	4,594	60,167	7.6%	72,200	72,200
47502 · Non-COG Camp Income					
Firefighters	0				27,000
Churches	0				40,000
Outdoor Education	379				20,000
Other	6,027			92,000	5,000
Total 47502 · Non-COG Camp Income	6,406	76,667	8.4%	92,000	92,000
47507 · Donations					
Churches	27,240				18,000
Individuals	18,913				8,000
Other	0			26,000	
Total 47507 · Donations	46,153	21,667	213.0%	26,000	26,000
47511 · Promotions					
Fundraising Events	0				1,000
Merchandise	0				2,300
Other	0			2,000	1,000
Total 47511 · Promotions	0	1,667	0.0%	2,000	4,300
47520 · Other Income	5,022	3,167	158.6%	3,800	1,500
48000 · Extraordinary Income	0	0	0.0%	0	0
Total CWB General Income	62,175	163,333	38.1%	196,000	196,000
CWB Operations Expenses 57100 · Staff Expense					
57105 · Compensation - Staff	11,900	34,858	34.1%	41,830	58,000
57114 · Compensation - Temp Staff	Ó	21,667	0.0%	26,000	10,000
57120 · Payroll Taxes	472	3,333	14.2%	4,000	4,000
57125 · Workers' Comp	0	1,688	0.0%	2,025	2,025
57130 . Other Staff Expenses	1,591	958	166.0%	1,150	1,150
Total Staff Expense	13,964	62,504	22.3%	75,005	75,175
•					

	Current YTD	YTD Budget	% of Budget	2020-21 Budget	2021-2022 Prop Budget
57153 · Operations					
Office Supplies	51				100
Payment/Invoicing Services	589				900
Computer Equipment	0				200
Other	73			1,000	
Total 57153 · Operations	713	. 833	85.5%	1,000	1,200
57160 . Permits and Fees					
General Permit & Fees	0				1,200
FS Lease	0				4,750
Assessments	0				1,000
Other	0			8,000	600
Total 57160 . Permits and Fees	0	6,667	0.0%	8,000	7,550
57250 · Insurance - Facilities	8,296	5,467	151.8%	6,560	9,000
57262 · General Supplies					
Cleaning/Paper Products	41				1,600
Kitchen	0				1,000
Pool Supplies	0				500
Sports Equipment	0				300
Other	20			3,875	475
Tolal 57262 · General Supplies	61	3,229	1.9%	3,875	3,875
57270 · Equip/Tools/Furnishings					
Appliances	553				800
Electric/Gas Tools	1,011				600
Furnishings	69				200
Other	1,388			2,000	400
Total 57270 · Equip/Tools/Furnishings	3,021	1,667	181.3%	2,000	2,000
57273 · General Bldg Maintenance					
Dining/Cabins/MP Bldg	1,985				4,000
Old Lodge	192				750
Pool	0				800
Restrooms/Sewer	185				1,000
Shop/Houses	3,827				800
Water System	915				800
Other	695			10,000	850
Total 57273 · General Bldg Maint	7,798	8,333	93.6%	10,000	9,000
57275 · Vehicles/Implements					
Gas	1,479				3,000
Diesel	716				2,000
Maintenance/Purchase	1,248				1,300
Insurance/Vehicle Registration	537				2,000
Other	1,732			9,300	1,000
Total 57275 · Vehicles/Implements	5,712	7,750	73.7%	9,300	9,300

	Current YTD	YTD Budget	% of Budget	2020-21 Budget	2021-2022 Prop Budget
57280 · Utilities					
Electircity	6,402				20,000
Garbage	835				3,000
Propane	1,185				3,000
Other	0			27,800	200
Total 57280 · Utilities	8,423	23,167	36.4%	27,800	26,200
57288 · Communications					
Internet	2,190			,	2,100
Telephone	238				1,460
Other	0			3,560	
Total 57288 · Communications	2,428	2,967	81.8%	3,560	3,560
57310 · Board Expense	278	83	333.6%	100	100
57315 · Honorarium/Staff Appreciation	20	2,500	0.8%	3,000	3,000
57320 · Food Packages					
Firefighters	0				20,000
Camps/Groups	608				10,000
Other	710			30,000	
Total 57320 · Food Packages	1,318	25,000	5.3%	30,000	30,000
57365 · Advertising/Promotions					
Advertising	135				2,000
Merchandise	0				2,300
Website	0				1,000
Fundraising Events	8				500
Other	0			5,800	
Total 57365 · Advertising/Promotions	143	4,833	3.0%	5,800	5,800
57400 · COG Camp Expenses					
Introductory Camp	0				250
Primary Camp	0				750
Junior Camp	0				600
Middle School Camp	o				700
High School Camp	0				1,500
Young Adult Retreat	0				200
Other	1,346			4,000	
Total 57400 · COG Camp Expenses	1,346	3,333	40.4%	4,000	4,000
57500 · Other Expense	223	0	0.0%	0	
Total CWB Operations Expense	53,743	158,333	33.9%	190,000	189,760
CWB Non-Restricted Net Inc	8,432	5,000		6,000	6,240
58000 · Capital Improvement Exp	0	. 0	0.0%	0	
Budgeted fund to Repay Assoc Loan	0	5,000	0.0%	6,000	

	Current YTD	YTD Budget	% of Budget		2021-2022 Prop Budget
CWB Restricted Funds					
49000 · General Restricted Income					
Grants	49,000				
Memorials	124,000				
Other Restricted	2,216				
Total 49010 · Gen Restricted Income	175,216				
49010 · Multipurpose Building Income	0_				
Total Restricted Income	175,216				
59000 · Restricted Exp					
Grants	47,892				•
Memorials	22,957				
Other Restricted	0				
Total 59000 · Restricted Exp	70,849				
Change to Restricted Funds	104,367				
Total Net Change	112,799				
Balance Sheet Items					
17150 · Checking	254,966				
20010 · CWB Credit Cards	9,312				
25350 · CWB Loan to Association	278,407				
		Fund Cha	nges this F	ı	
33500 · CWB Restricted Funds	Start of FYR	Income	Expense	Net	FYR End
Grants	0.00	49,000	47,892	1,108	1,108
Loan Repayment*	0.00	2,216	2,216	0	0
Needs List	0.00	0	0	0	0
Gagaball	0.00	0	0	0	0
Gen Maintenance	0.00	0	0	0	0
Roor Repair	0.00	0		0	0
Memorials	0.00	124,000	22,957	101,043	101,043
Holliday Park Funds	85,022.91	0	0	0	85,023
Multipurpose Building Fund	0.00	0	0	0	0
Other	1,954.27	0	0	0	1,954
Total 33500 · CWB Restricted Funds	86,977.18	175,216	73,065	102,151	189,128
* Note: \$ in Loan Repayment Exp are act	ally a reduction in	25350 - CWB	Assco Bldg	Loan	

Association Church Giving Fiscal Year 2020-21

Total Church Giving	123,119.18	8,302.08	11,884.98	7,689.10	29,937.04	11,407.96	7,960.86	12,274.17	12,316.75	7,797.11	13,549.13	0.00	0.00
Church	YTD Total	SEP	oct	NOV	DEC	JAN	FEB	MAR	APR	MAY	חטנ	JUL	AUG
Albany	6,752.93	0.00	0:00	588.87	2,928.79	1,073.48	0.00	601.98	1,035.72	0.00	524.09		
Aloha	7,953.90	471.60	688.35	545,35	563.60	2,540.25	0.00	467.00	751.15	730.70	1,195,90		
Bandon	1,157.30	199.90	116.93	89.00	90.88	126.33	104.94	96.11	94.22	147.59	91.40		
Cottage Grove	20,885.57	286.49	2,66,48	0.00	18,004.81	00:00	0.00	1,182.36	317.90	0.00	827.53		
Eugene	2,994.44	257.04	317.62	228.59	319.59	00:00	713.15	238.75	280.15	365.01	274.54		
Hillsboro	500.00	50.00	50.00	0.00	20.00	50.00	50.00	0.00	100.00	50.00	100.00		
Husum	1,780,44	0.00	517.10	00.0	0.00	00.00	0.00	659.74	603.60	0.00	0.00		
LaGrande	750.02	83.33	0.00	83.33	83.33	83.37	231.67	0.00	18.33	0.00	166.66		
Lebanon	250.00	50.00	50.00	50.00	50.00	00:00	20.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Longview	1,100.00	100.00	100.00	100.00	100.00	100.00	0.00	200,00	100.00	100.00	200.00		
Medford	200,000	50.00	50.00	20.00	50.00	20.00	0.00	100.00	50.00	50.00	50.00		
Newberg	4,376.02	593.00	438.80	432.80	42.8.24	451.21	0.00	454.30	322.15	801.00	454.52		
Portland - Lynchwood	17,363.88	1,719.18	1,692.50	1,346.22	1,547.60	2,623.49	1,677.34	0.00	3,207.39	1,625.45	1,924.71		
Portland - Maranatha	180.00	0.00	60.00	0.00	0.00	60.00	0.00	0.00	60.00	0.00	0.00		
Portland - Mt Scott	4,630.73	293.12	314.88	0.00	733,97	00.00	0.00	1,645.38	546.46	548.46	548.46		
Portland - Richmond	835.78	0.00	43.72	0.00	100.75	0.00	0.00	66.51	0.00	96.19	528.61		
Powers	3,879.80	455.46	417.21	326.58	444.27	309.20	462.67	283.91	333.35	425.90	421.25		
Prineville	843.53	0.00	00.0	0.00	00:00	843.53	0.00	0.00	00:00	00:0	0.00		
Rainier	2,004.00	0.00	00.0	300.00	300.00	300,00	300.00	300.00	300.00	204.00	0.00		
Redmond	4,239.00	0.00	909.00	0.00	00:0	0.00	990.00	0.00	1,088.00	00.0	1,252.00		
Reedsport	4,000.00	750.00	1,150.00	750.00	750.00	100.00	100.00	100.00	100.00	100.00	100.00		
Roseburg	1,710.95	0.00	185.34	184.29	216.49	0.00	0.00	336,47	289.02	249.99	249.35		
Salem	5,147.72	432.00	703.11	696.66	474.75	391.12	875.94	336.03	177.16	428.37	632.58		
Scappoose	175.00	25.00	25.00	25.00	25.00	25.00	0.00	50.00	00:0	0.00	0.00		
Springfleld	6,142.68	506.20	897.64	419.56	505.20	703.96	0.00	1,427.72	0.00	0.00	1,682.40		
St. Helens	1,350.00	0.00	450.00	00.00	0.00	0.00	450.00	0.00	450.00	0.00	00:00		
The Dalles	1,800.00	300.00	0.00	0.00	300.00	300.00	300.00	300.00	0.00	0.00	300.00		
Tigard	6,074.91	635.87	637.63	596.66	530.42	0.00	1,238.48	633.72	554.70	554.70	692.73		
Vancouver	4,166.70	00:00	833.34	00.00	416.67	416.67	416.57	833.34	416.67	416.67	416.67		
Woodburn	9,573.88	1,043.89	970.33	876.19	922.68	860.35	0.00	1,960.85	1,120.78	903.08	915.73		

ASSOCIATION OF THE CHURCHES OF GOD IN OREGON & SW WASHINGTON

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING July 17, 2021

Approval of 2021-2022 Association Budget (Includes Camp White Branch)	Yes	No
CAMP WHITE BRANCH BOARD		
 Durwood Ranton (3-year term) 	Yes	No
 Mike Kernutt (3-year term) 	Yes	No